
 



 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  23rd APRIL 2023 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
*****************************  

John, Mary, Paraic & Siobhán Cleary, Johnstown 

Annie Rogers, Ballybeg 

Edward & Nora Mulkeen, Claremorris 

Rosanna Costa, Brazil 

Tom Moran, Hazelhill & New York 

Michael Cameron, Knockroe 

Tom, Bridie & John Michael McGuire, Lisbane 

Peter Sloyan & decd. Forthill 

Declan Byrne, Gurteen 

 

SUNDAY 30th APRIL— MONTH’S MIND  
John Healy, Holywell & Western Care 

 
 

 

 

 
 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 9.00pm Mondays to Fridays 

continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and streamed on the parish webcam:  

https://www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis or on the website: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie.  
 

PRIESTS’ EASTER COLLECTION: Sincere thanks to all who have returned their  

Easter donations. Envelopes can still be returned at Masses or to the parish office. If you 

wish to set up a direct debit, the accounts details are: 

Ballyhaunis Parish Church, Priests Account. BIC: AIBKIE2D 

IBAN: IE97 AIBK 9374 4421 342 354. 

The bank details are also printed on the back of the envelopes.  
 

CONFIRMATION: A Ceremony of Light & Penitential Service will take place here in St. 

Patrick’s Church on Tuesday evening next 25th April at 7pm. Confirmation candidates and 

their parents should attend the ceremony, and candidates should bring their Baptismal  

Candles. The Confirmation ceremony in Ballyhaunis will take place on Saturday 20th May 

at 12 noon, attended by Archbishop Francis Duffy.  

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 

Sunday: 10.00am.   
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Each day on selected hours 

between 9am & 7pm 
 

BAPTISMS 

First Saturday & third Sunday 

of the month at 11.00am. 

Minimum of four weeks’  

notice required.  Cont 

act the parish office, 094-

 
 
 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  24th—29th April 2023 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

24th-30th April READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Marion Regan, Anne Carney 

Tuesday  Tommy Caulfield Frances Mulhern, Breege Halpin 

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Margaret Byrne, Marie Brennan 

Friday Willie Broderick Kay Curley, Eileen Jordan 

Sat 7.30pm 
 

Stella O’Neill Jenny Glynn, Tim Byrne,  
Lorraine Waldron, Seamus Mulrennan 

Sunday 10am 
 

Mary Finan Cáit Webb, Eileen Lynch, Margaret Tarpey, 
Helena Byrne 

Recently Deceased—We remember in our prayers 
 Colm Forkan, Tooreen—cousin of Maureen Nolan, Clare Court 

PPC MEETING: The next meeting of the Parish Pastoral  

Council takes place this Monday night 24th April at 8.30pm in 

the Community Hall. 
 

DARKNESS INTO LIGHT 2023 takes place at sunrise on  

Saturday 6th May. This year’s walk/run will start and finish at the 

gym in Ballyhaunis Community School. Register online at 

www.darknessintolight.ie to help raise funds for Pieta. Let’s help 

turn Ballyhaunis Sunshine Yellow on the weekend of the 5th/6th 

May!  
 

THREE TENORS CONCERT: As part of the Mayo Day 2023 

celebrations, Ballyhaunis will host the popular Three Tenors live 

at the Friary Church next Saturday evening 29th April at 8pm. 

Enjoy a great night of music & song, with special guests includ-

ing the Scoil Íosa NS Choir and Knock NS Choir. Tickets are 

now on sale locally in McHugh’s Café and The Gem Costcutters, 

and online at EventBrite.ie. Proceeds from the concert will go to 

the Friary Preservation Fund. Please support. 

 

DONAL WALSH 10th Anniversary Mass & Youth Pilgrimage 

will take place on Thursday 11th May from 10am to 3pm.  

Children and young people from all over Ireland are welcome to 

Knock Shrine to celebrate the life of Donal Walsh and to reflect 

on his message to “Live Life”.  To book a school or youth group, 

contact youthministry@knockshrine.ie or call 094 9375321. 
 

VAKS: Would you like to volunteer at Knock Shrine? The  

Volunteer@Knock Shrine programme is for young people in TY, 

5th Year & Leaving Cert who would like to volunteer over a 

weekend this Summer. This is an opportunity to assist the  

pilgrims visiting the Shrine. You will develop new skills, share 

your talents and make a big difference to the lives of others.  

Mandatory training day on Sunday 21st May, and you can then 

choose what weekends you would be available to volunteer for. 

More details available from the Youth Ministry at Knock Shrine 

on 094 9375321.   
 

TEA/COFFEE MORNING will take place in the Western Care 

Training Centre beside the Credit Union, Clare Street on Friday 

28th April from 11am to 1pm. All donations to the Ballyhaunis 

Town FC Defibrillator Fund. Please support. 
 

DIOCESAN PILGRIMAGE TO KNOCK: The Tuam Diocesan 

Pilgrimage to Knock, led by Archbishop Francis, will take place 

on Sunday 7th May. Ceremonies will commence at 2.30pm with 

Anointing of the Sick. 
 

PILGRIMAGE TO MEDJUGORJE on 28th June. Two places 

have become available. For details, call 093 28337. 
 

TRÓCAIRE:  Please return any outstanding Trócaire Lenten 

collection boxes at Masses or to the parish office. Your support is 

appreciated. 
 

BEFRIENDING VOLUNTEER WESTERN ALZHEIMERS: 
Can you spare a couple of hours per week? You might consider 

becoming a Befriender to those living with Dementia. Training 

provided. For details, contact Caroline on 087 3694477 or 094 

9364900. 
 

Synod 2021-2024 For a Synodal 

Church: communion, participation 

and mission  

In October 2021 the Catholic Church's 

synodal process began on the theme of 

synodality. This was the first time that a 

worldwide listening process and consultation with parishes and 

dioceses was attempted and many people in Ireland took part in a 

listening process during the early months of 2022. Did you take 

part? Have you been wondering what happened after that? 

Much has happened since then. Your participation formed part of 

a national document that was sent to the Synod office in Rome in 

August 2022. It also formed part of a global document 

called Enlarge the Space of Your Tent, which was published last 

October and then formed part of a presentation given by the Irish 

delegation that travelled to Prague this February for the first ever 

Continental Assembly of the Catholic Church's synodal process. 

Please visit www.synod.ie/2023update to find out more.  
 

JOB VACANCIES: The Archdiocese of Tuam is seeking  

applications from suitably qualified persons for two positions: the 

full-time position of Diocesan Accountant, and Diocesan Pastoral 

Resource Person (two-year contract). For details, visit 

www.tuamarchdiocese.org. Applications for both positions 

should be submitted by 5pm on Friday 12th May. 
 

MARIE’S MEMORY: Family members & friends of the late 

Marie Pollard (Fr. Stephen’s sister) will take part in the Aer Aran 

Islands Half Marathon on Inis Mór this weekend, to raise funds 

for the Mater Hospital, where Marie was taken care of, following 

her tragic accident last November. To make an online donation, 

visit www.justgiving.com/fundraising/sarah-pollard23   
 

LIVING WELL is a free HSE programme which helps people 

living with long-term health conditions to manage their condition 

and improve their overall wellbeing. Anyone with a chronic  

illness such as diabetes, arthritis, COPD, cardiac illness, anxiety 

etc. can benefit from these online workshops. The next online 

programme starts on 10th May. Places are limited, and to register 

contact Liam Gildea on 086 0142675 or lgildea@southmayo.com 
 

IRISH LANGUAGE CLASSES for beginners and improvers 

continue every Tuesday evening at 7pm in the Community Hall. 

Learn a cúpla focail in a relaxed atmosphere.  

Weekly conversation groups also continue in English (Thursday), 

French (Sunday), Irish (Sunday), Italian (Wed.) & Spanish 

(Thursday) as well as Slavic languages (Thursday). Come and 

enjoy an hour of conversation in a friendly, relaxed setting.  

Enquiries to Ballyhaunis Language Café on 087 9777899. 
 

COMMUNITY GARDEN: There are a limited number of plots 

available in the Community Garden at the Friary, where locals 

grow vegetables in a friendly and supportive environment. To 

reserve a plot, email ballyhaunisabbey@gmail.com 
 

MSPCA:The Mayo Society for Prevention of Cruelty to Animals 

urgently needs more volunteers in Ballyhaunis, particularly on 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays & Thursdays. Shifts are 10am-1pm and  

3pm to 6pm each day. If you can volunteer to help with the  

lovely dogs and cats in our care, please email us on  

info@mayospca.ie or go to our Facebook page. 
 

FAMILY FUN DAY on Bank Holiday Monday 1st May in  

Tooreen to celebrate the opening of the community Ruaille  

Buaille Playground. All welcome. 

Offertory  
Collection  

16th April 2023 

€1,835 

Recently Baptised 

We welcome into the Faith Community 
Austin Benedict Maughan, Abbeyquarter; 

Molly Croía Brennan, Holywell; 
Darla Marie McDonagh, Tooraree 

http://www.synod.ie/2023update

